
1215 East Fort Avenue, Suite 103 
Baltimore, MD 21230 

July 19, 2022 

David Mekarski 
Town Manager 
Town of Purcellville 
221 South Nursery Avenue 
Purcellville, VA 20132 

Re: Town of Purcellville - Comcast of California/Maryland/Pennsylvania/Virginia/West Virginia, LLC 
Franchise Agreement Extension  

Mr. Mekarski:  

This letter serves as consent from Comcast of California/Maryland/Pennsylvania/Virginia/West Virginia, 
LLC (“Comcast”) to extend the 2007 Franchise Agreement between the Town of Purcellville and 
Comcast expiring August 31, 2022 in order to accommodate further renewal discussions between 
Comcast and the Town of Purcellville. Both parties agree that additional time is necessary in order to 
facilitate the renewal process, and wish to enable this process without prejudicing the rights of either 
party set forth in the Federal Cable Act. 47 U.S.C. §546 and applicable regulations promulgated 
thereunder.  

If approved by the Town, Comcast agrees to extend the terms and conditions of the 2007 Franchise 
Agreement by five months from the August 31, 2022 expiration date. The new expiration date shall be 
January 31, 2023, or until the franchise is either renewed, terminated, or final action is taken not to renew 
the franchise, in accordance with the Franchise Agreement, the Federal Cable Act and other applicable 
law, whichever occurs first. During said extension, the terms and conditions of the Franchise Agreement 
shall remain in full force and effect. 

The Town’s approval of the extension requested herein and Comcast’s agreement thereto shall not be 
construed to prejudice or waive any rights which either party may have under the Communications Act of 
1934, as amended, 47 U.S.C. §§ 521 et seq., the FCC’s 621 Orders, or any other applicable laws, rules or 
regulations of the United States, Commonwealth of Virginia, or the Franchise Agreement. The Parties 
further agree that Comcast’s Section 626 notice preserving the right to the formal franchise renewal 
process shall remain timely and effective. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. 

Regards, 

Matt Shiffermiller 
Director, Government and Regulatory Affairs 
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